
 

RESOLUTION 
 

THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  

COUNTY OF SAN MATEO, STATE OF CALIFORNIA 

RESOLUTION HONORING AND COMMENDING 

THE REVEREND DR. ERIC KIMBALL HINDS 
Upon his fifteenth-year anniversary serving as the Rector of the  

Episcopal Church and Day School of St. Matthew, San Mateo 

******************************* 

 

WHEREAS, August 1, 2022 marks the fifteenth-year anniversary of THE REVEREND DR. ERIC 

KIMBALL HINDS, who has faithfully served as Rector of The Episcopal Church of St. Matthew and 

Episcopal Day School of St. Matthew, earning the affection and gratitude of the thousands of lives that 

he's enriched in the City of San Mateo and beyond; and 

 

WHEREAS, The Episcopal Church of St. Matthew has been a foundation of the San Mateo community 

since its beginning in 1865; and 

 

WHEREAS, its Episcopal Day School of St. Matthew has been educating and nurturing the spiritual 

growth of local children of all backgrounds since its founding in 1953; and 

 

WHEREAS, in 2015, THE REVEREND DR. ERIC KIMBALL HINDS was instrumental in the 

successful $21million expansion project of the Episcopal Day School of St. Matthew; and 

 

WHEREAS, THE REVEREND DR. ERIC KIMBALL HINDS has encouraged the active participation 

and connection of The Episcopal Church of St. Matthew’s members to numerous outreach efforts 

serving the underserved living in our community including Home and Hope, Laundry Love and Second 

Harvest Food Bank; and 

 

WHEREAS, The Episcopal Church of St. Matthew will be honoring THE REVEREND DR. ERIC 

KIMBALL HINDS for his notable fifteenth-year anniversary during the celebration of the annual Feast 

of Saint Matthew at The Episcopal Church of St. Matthew in San Mateo on September 18th, 2022, 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Supervisors of the County of San Mateo, 

State of California, hereby gratefully commends THE REVEREND DR. ERIC KIMBALL HINDS for 

fifteen faithful years of service to the community of The Episcopal Church of St. Matthew and the 

Episcopal Day School of St. Matthew and wishes him ongoing successful service in the years ahead. 

 

Dated: September 18, 2022 

 


